
Roads, Infrastructure and Public Works Committee 
December 5, 2023 

5:00 p.m. 
 

Members Present: L. Seman, Chair; E. Fant; J. Russo; S. Shaw; A. Mitchell 
 
Members Absent: None. 
 
Councilors Present: None. 
 
Staff Present: J. Kernell; K. Wunder; H. Gamble; T. Coker; N. Miglionico; D. Medlin; J. Nunez; J. Cerniauskas; C. Barnes; S. 
Hodges; IS Staff 
 

1. Call to Order                                                                                                                                     
Chairwoman Seman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
 

2. Invocation 
Mr. Russo provided the invocation. 
 

3. Approval of the minutes of the November 7, 2023 - Committee meeting 
 
Motion: by Mr. Russo to approve the minutes of the November 7, 2023 Committee meeting. The motion carried 
unanimously by voice vote. 
 

4. Commission of Code Enforcement Officers 
Darren Brock, Interim Director of Code Compliance, presented the nominations of Darren Medlin, Junior Nunez, 
Jim Cerniauskas, Christopher Barnes and Stephen Hodges as a Code Enforcement Officer. Mr. Brock provided a 
brief overview of their experience and training.  
 
Discussion: None. 
 
Motion: by Mr. Mitchell to approve and forward to full Council. The motion carried unanimously by voice vote. 
 

5. Metropolitan Sewer Subdistrict Annexation Request – 306 Rocky Creek Rd, Simpsonville 
Ms. Wunder presented a request to annex 306 Rocky Creek Road into the Metropolitan Sewer Subdistrict.  
 
Discussion: Mr. Shaw pointed out the property is currently under an estate and asked if it was going to be an 
issue. Ms. Wunder stated she would research and provide further information to full Council.    
 
Motion: by Mr. Mitchell to approve and forward to full Council. The motion carried unanimously by voice vote. 
 

6. 
 

Roads Resolution 
Hesha Gamble and Tee Coker presented a resolution to initiate a countywide inventory and assessment of 
roads, bridges, and thoroughfares maintained by Greenville County, the State of South Carolina and the cities of 
Fountain Inn, Greenville, Greer, Mauldin, Simpsonville and Travelers Rest.   
 
Discussion: Ms. Gamble explained conversations with other entities was needed to have a true comprehensive 
look at the road inventory, safety and capacity needs.  
 
Mr. Coker explained broadening the conversation to include all stakeholders would build on the research staff 
had already completed and presented.    
 
Motion: by Mr. Fant to approve and forward to full Council. The motion carried unanimously by voice vote. 
 

7. Adjourn 
Mr. Fant made a motion to adjourn. The motion carried unanimously by voice vote and the meeting was 
adjourned at 5:08 p.m.  
 



 Respectfully submitted, 
 
___________________ 
Nicole Miglionico 
Recording Secretary   

 


